Camp Northridge
Frequently Asked Questions
What is the contact information for Camp Northridge?

For routine communications, please email Laurie or Lynn at:
CampNorthridge@gmail.com

For emergency or time sensitive communication, please call or text:
Laurie Bret: 214.808.4197
Lynn Granello: 214.621.4316

Camp Northridge is located at Northridge Presbyterian Church, 6290 Bob-O-Link
Drive, Dallas, TX 75214.

If you wish to pick up your child early, please email or text and we will make sure
that your child is ready for you.

Where do | find camp offerings and registration information?

Camp Offerings
Registration link

What are Camp Hours?

All camps begin at 9:00 a.m. Drop off for camp begins at 8:55.
% day camps end at 1:00 p.m.

Full day camps end at 4:00 p.m.

Camp Officials reserve the right to charge a late fee of $25 for repeated late pick-
ups that are more than 20 minutes past the conclusion of camp.

How are lunch and snacks handled?
A daily, nut-free snack is provided for all campers at 10:30 a.m.

All campers must bring a full water bottle, please put your child’s name on it,
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Lunch must be brought from home. We do not have food warming facilities at
camp.

Lunch period will begin at 12:00 p.m. for all campers. Campers will eat in their
camp location.

What if | must change or cancel a camp registration?

We understand that life changes. Because we must incur fees for camp
registration, we will charge a $25 cancellation fee for all camps cancelled prior to
June 15, 2021. Between June 15" and the commencement of the camp there is a
cancellation fee of 50% of the original camp tuition. There are no refunds upon
the commencement of the camp. We are not able to prorate camp tuition. We
offer free transfer to alternate available camps until the commencement of the
camp.

When is my full camp payment due?

Full payment for all camps is due June 1, 2021. At that time, your credit card on
file will be charge for the remaining balance of your camp tuition. If you have
changed credit cards, please email campnorthridge@gmail.com to update your
account information.

What if my child requires daily medication or is injured at camp?

Camp Northridge does not have a full-time medical professional on staff. We do
have a camp clinic area where we will assess injuries, provide basic first aid, and
administer over the counter medications, as required. We will notify the parents
for injuries requiring more than a band-aid, fever or medication administration. If
prescription medication should be given during camp hours, please provide
medication in the original container with written instructions and hand it to a
camp administrator. Do NOT send with camper. This includes Epi-pens and
inhalers.

What are the Covid procedures at camp?

Due to the fluid nature of the Covid pandemic, Camp Northridge will put in place
and communicate safety protocols before your child's camp each week. We will
adjust requirements as necessary to follow current CDC and State of Texas
recommendations. Students, faculty, and staff will be required to wear an
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approved mask. Outside mask breaks will be implemented. Contact tracing will be
managed by the camp and church administration. Parents and visitors will not be
allowed in or outside classrooms and sports fields. Daily health screening and
temperature checks will be executed. Hand sanitizer will be provided before camp
and frequent hand washing and/ or hand sanitizer will be used in all classrooms.
Campers will stay with the same pod of campers and teachers throughout the
camp day. In the event Camp Northridge must cancel specific camps or weeks due
to Covid, we will notify you immediately and issue a full credit to your card on file.

Parent and guardian visits

To ensure the continued safety of our students and faculty, entry to buildings will
be limited to students, faculty, and staff. Parents and visitors will not be allowed
inside the church building.

What should my child bring and wear?

Please bring a water bottle, sunscreen, masks (2), and lunch. Please label all
personal items with your child’s name.

Please have your child wear comfortable play clothes such as t-shirts and shorts.
Closed toe or tennis shoes are required.

How does carpool work?

Camp Northridge will rely on a carpool drop off system. Please remain in your car.
Camp personnel will walk your child directly to their camp classroom and
introduce your child to their teacher. Please enter the church parking area from
Bob-O-Link Drive and follow the instructions of camp personnel to the entrance of
the education building to drop off your child. Afternoon carpool pick up will
operate in the same manner. Children will be hand delivered to their appropriate
car.

On the first Monday morning of your camp, you will be provided with a carpool
tag. Please show the carpool tag to camp staff when your child is delivered to
your car each afternoon.






